
1 	What is the new health coverage?
The new insurance offers a more comprehensive benefit package for  
this population. Previously, this population only qualified for Emergency 
Medicaid.  The new insurance adds preventive and primary care  
benefits, including routine doctor visits, recommended screenings, lab 
tests, wellness services, prescription drugs and supplies, and more.

• The new insurance is through Medicaid Managed Care plans, with a
carved-out Fee-for-Service pharmacy benefit.

2 	 Who is eligible?
Consumers must have an income and resources below the Medicaid  
income threshold, or within 138 percent of the Federal Poverty Line (FPL): 

• For a household of one: $20,121, with resources up to $30,182

• For a household of two: $27,214, with resources up to $40,821

3 	 How will it be implemented?
Consumers who already have Emergency Medicaid will be automatically 
transitioned into the new insurance.

• NY State of Health will send them a letter in December, detailing
the new insurance with instructions to choose a Medicaid
Managed Care plan by the deadline provided.

• After the consumer has chosen a plan, they will receive a second notice
from NY State of Health with their start date for the new coverage.
Consumers will also receive materials from their plans.

Consumers who are uninsured, and do not already have Emergency  
Medicaid, must apply through their Local Department of Social Service, or 
New York City Human Resources Administration.  They cannot apply for this 
new coverage through NY State of Health. 

• When it is time to renew their coverage, consumers will renew  through
NY State of Health.

4 	 Can consumers opt out?
Consumers can choose not to take the new insurance by calling NY State of 
Health at 1-855-355-5777 and requesting Emergency Medicaid only.  
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NY State of Health complies with 
applicable Federal civil rights laws and 
state laws, and does not discriminate on  
the basis of race, color, national origin, 
creed/religion, sex, age, marital/family 
status, arrest record, criminal 
conviction(s), gender identity, sexual  
orientation, predisposing genetic 
characteristics, military status,  
domestic violence victim status  
and/or retaliation. 

Si usted habla un idioma diferente al inglés, los 
servicios de asistencia de idioma están disponibles 
gratis para usted. Llame al 1-855-355-5777 (TTY: 
1-800-662-1220).

如果您使用的語言不是英語，您可以使用我
們的免費語言支援服務。請致電  
1-855-355-5777 (TTY: 1-800-662-1220)。

Starting January 1, 2024, there is a new option for 
health insurance available for undocumented  
immigrants who are age 65 and older.


